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Minutes of Committee Meeting


Date:	12nd March, 2017
Venue:	Community Hall
Present:	Hubert van Mierlo, Alec Beckett, Jane Rich, Boyd Attewell, Colin Haskell, Sharon Kinnison, Eileen O’Neill,
Apology:	
Observers:  	
Opening:	Meeting opened at 10:10 a.m. 

	SIRAC Business

	#
	Item
	Tabled Documents / Actions

	1. 
	Comments: 
· Acknowledgment of smooth running of meetings.
· Commitment to encourage SIRA Committee membership
· Kindergarten representation

	Advertise SIRAC membership
Assess if we need representation on Kindergarten

	2. 
	CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES (JAN 2017)

	Minutes
Approved

	3. 
	CORRESPONENCE
a) Party houses letter to council
a. Waiting to hear back from Mark Ferguson as hands are tied due to no elected council to change the LEP.
b) Letter from NSW Minister for Roads
a. NSW Government is open to the idea of condition registration for buggies on the island.
c) Church Point Aesthetics Advisory Group (CPAAG)
a. Bill to be approached to resign from representing SIRA, Hubert to take role. Currently receiving feedback and information from Lizzie Hazelwood.
	
Draft Letter
Wait for reply

Buggies group to action

Hubert to approach Bill



	4. 
	TREASURER’S REPORT
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Income has exceeded budget, so it was a good month. There was a $2882 net gain which contributed to a YTD $8336 surplus. Water sales was 35% higher than budget. This is expected to decrease as this month is quite wet.
· $500 still budgeted per month for ‘in case’ measure for loan to kindergarten.
· We are tracking ahead of budget, but caution is needed for financial year’s end. SIRA is reliant on emergency water for its income. SIRA is solvent.
· Survey Monkey renewal of $300pa up for renewal. Is in budget and was approved for another year.
· Elsie Steps: Project success. Grant was used to pay kindergarten to organise the works. A few tasks yet to complete (e.g. mulching)
· Consider precedent from previous governance meetings for payment to committee members (see below).
· Stronger Community Grants available $5k-50k. Possibility of emergency water management system and pipes from island foreshore to valves to be renewed to remove restriction of flow. Applications close soon. 
	Report and accounts

Ask kindy to ask for fresh set of payments

Survey Monkey renewal approved.

Hubert to look into grants



	5. 
	PAYMENT TO COMMITTEE MEMBERS
· Discussion held on ways to decide if payments should be made to SIRAC members. Governance committee to take over. Suggestion to include ensuring all SIRA members have the knowledge and opportunity to tender for paid tasks.
	Decision Tree
Criteria

Governance Committee to asses

	6. 
	SIRA/TUG AND COUNCIL AGREEMENT 
· Insurance is currently paid by TUG members to SIRA who have the agreement with council (SIRA on insurance name).
· TUG manages and maintains the wharf, including tie-ups.
· TUG prefers to manage the wharf themselves, rather than council. They are able to efficiently control the vessels tying up there.
· Request for SIRA to continue the current system until all wharves are upgraded – releasing the pressure to tie-up at Tennis.
· SIRAC/exec to be personally liable (like directors) was on advised not to be the case.
· Insurance renewal end of June.
	Find info on legal/insurance. Who is liable if insurance does not pay?
If no objections, SIRA to continue with arrangement and renew insurance.

	7. 
	AUTOMATED WATER BOOKING SYSTEM
· Comment from David Simmons that there is a copper pipe restriction of 1” between water level on island to the splitters at top of Bells. Restricted due to the water meters being 1”.
· The booking system and the widening of the gauge are possible good candidates for Community Building Partnership Grant.
· Use the opportunity of new meters for the booking system, to widen the gauge and thus the flow, allowing for quicker refills and thus possibly more bookings and/or more volume per booking.
	Plans
Look into widening pipe (council infrastructure).
Apply for a grant for the water system including metres and restrictive pipes.

	8. 
	GENERAL BUSINESS
· Community vehicle awareness (promote and general info on usage).
· Further use of PON.
· Agenda to be sent as an attachment (PDF).
	
Colin to write up vehicle information
Alec to utilise PON more
Alec to send agenda as PDF







	QUESTION TIME

	#
	Item
	Tabled Documents / Actions

	8.
	QUESTIONS SUBMITTED PRIOR TO MEETING
a) None

QUESTIONS FROM THE FLOOR
a) Annette – Loan to kindergarten to be clarified. Hubert and Boyd explained decision on funding the loan to the kindergarten. Annette happy with the decision.


	







	WORKING GROUP FOCUS

	#
	Item 
	Tabled Documents / Actions

	9.
	WHARVES UPGRADE PROPOSALS

Estimated members present: 13

Proposal Document viewed over 100 times.

Correspondence:  Concern from neighbour of Bell Wharf in relation to restriction on access and views if proposals 1, 2, 3 were planned. Would seek to block those plans. Supportive of proposal 4.


Leader: Alec Beckett opening remarks
One hundred Scotland Island residents indicated their interest in a draft document prepared by the working group and circulated by email.
Capacity for permanent SI residents who do not own a jetty to tie-up at public wharves is failing to meet demand. 
Plan of Management of Public Wharves Pittwater 2008 has seen significant work at Tennis and Cargo wharves but work still outstanding at Bells and Carols wharves as is the upgrade to Eastern Wharf.
We have still to see Council’s proposal to have floating pontoons installed on all wharves in the Pittwater.
Council in 2008 were viewing the upgrades from the point of view of safety, not capacity. Any proposals need to highlight the safety aspect. This is why pontoons were included as a primary addition. Council may want to only consider pontoons for any additional capacity.
Council made provision for a certain amount of money with contribution from Roads and Traffic for this work. RTA funds were not forthcoming. Council still have the provisions of their funds allocated to these works.
Discussion with Council is needed on management issues of the plan.
Council needs pushing on a regular basis with thought given to our highest priority, we must be more specific.
Council knows it owns the wharves and is liable for damages as well as not providing a service to the Island. We are paying rates for what?
By necessity, Council forced to take action by the strong user-group TUG (Tennis User Group). Members contributed $400 for the set up and contribute annually to the insurance.
Suggestion to push for more ferries and a mini-bus from Mona Vale in the evenings, reducing the number of tie-ups required. Maybe a boat along the lines of the community vehicle. Although positive, would not suffice the demand of tie-ups but rather the traffic flow as members would still need boats tied up for storage when needed after these hours.
New bid canvassed. Money allocated more than eight years ago has not been used. Should we the residents be allocating fund? Consensus on no, it is the role of council and we do contribute funds, through our rates and not having local roads.
Proposal currently of four or five options to be taken to Council. Discussion on approach to this and amending the document to be one proposal at a time to be taken to council.
TUG spokesman says the demand for moorings cannot be met. Which of the proposals for the wharves will give us the highest return?
Is there an appetite for change in Council? Possibly so, but we have not done enough to pressure Council. This is our role as a residents association.
Is a sticker the solution for bona fide residents’ boats?
Rent-a-spot as at Brooklyn. Needs of the whole community must be looked at, including visitors.
A survey was suggested to gather community feeling and demand. A register of boat owners will be required.
Possible questions for Council: Where would be a good place to start? Which wharf would it prefer to work on? Is Carols the priority due to the largest capacity?
Once proposal to take to council to include work on all outstanding wharves, rather than one wharf at a time. Let council to eliminate or prioritise works as it will be substantially more difficult to motivate works on one wharf at a time. We know the money is set aside and costs can be lowered if all done together rather than one at a time.
Pontoon wharves off an existing wharf is the commercial preference.
Bells needs extending as long as it’s a design that doesn’t impact on waterfront residents and property values.

	Proposals document (draft letter to council) 

1) Survey the community on desires, demand, issues and intentions.
2) Clarify with council their plans for the current temporary wharf at Rostrevor Reserve.
3) Determine the best approach to include in any proposal in relation to pontoon or wharf extension.
4) Come up with one proposal, that includes work on all outstanding wharves, to take to council.































Meeting finished at 12:43
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ROLLING TASK LIST
	Topic  / Working Groups / Sub-Committees
	Group or person responsible
	Upcoming Tasks
	Significant Dates

	Church Point Redevelopment
	Hubert van Mierlo, Colin Haskell, Jenny Cullen, Bill Gye, Lizzy, Judy Redman
	
	

	Buggies
	Jane Rich, Ray de Smeth, Sharon Kinnison, Lizzie Hazelwood, Cass, 
	
	

	Wharves
	Alec Beckett, Sam Collins, Ray de Smeth, Colin Haskell
	
	

	Party Houses
	Sam Collins
	
	

	Wastewater and Water
	Hubert van Mierlo, Colin Haskell, Cass, Bill, Judy, Basil, Maree, (ask Steve Yorke)
	
	

	Parks, Reserves and the Natural Environment
	Emmie Collins, Sharon Kinnison
	
	

	Roads and Drainage
	Sharon Kinnison, Ray de Smeth, Cass Gye
	
	

	SIOCS (Scotland Island Off-shore Children’s Services) - Kindy
	Boyd Attewell, Colin Haskell, Ray de Smeth
	
	

	Communications and Community Engagement
	Alec Beckett (Secretary), Sam Collins
	
	

	Waste Management
	Eileen O’Neill, Emmie Collins, Cass Gye
	
	

	SIRA Governance, Finance, Membership and Insurances
	Boyd Attewell (Treasurer), Hubert van Mierlo (President), Alec Beckett (Secretary)
	
	

	Hall Management and Hire
	Jane Rich, Barbara Labram
	
	

	Emergency Water
	Boyd Attewell, Hubert van Mierlo, Cass Gye
	
	

	Community Vehicle
	Colin Haskell, Cass Gye, Graeme Crayford
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